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Highway Improvement Request Form 
Mile Elm Road – Whetham Cottages 

 
1. Background 
 
The attached Highway Improvement Request Form has been received by the Parish Council.  
 
The issue raised is the speed of traffic using the A3102 Mile Elm Road, resulting making it hazardous 
for residents turning into or out of their property, and resulting in excessive noise levels. 
 
Whetham Cottages are on the A3102 Mile Elm Road, between Wans Corner and Whetham Farm: 

 
 
Access to Whetham Cottages is obtained from a shared entrance to the north-east of the cottages:

 
 

From norh-east:From south-west:
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Checking on CrashMap for the previous tens years (2013-2022), there has just been two accidents in 
the immediate vicinity, both classed as slight: 

 
 
Further accidents have occurred to the south-west, at or near Wans Conrner, and to the north-east 
through the “Whetham bends”. More recently, in February 2024, there was a fatal accident from a 
head-on collision in this vicinity. 
 
This section of highway is currently under the National Speed Limit. 
 
2. Discussion 
 
Under the A3102 Safer Roads Project: 
 

• A 50mph Speed Limit is to be introduced between the A342 and the existing 50mph limit at 
Tossels Farm. 

• Works are proposed for the section outside Whetham Cottages comprising the extension of 
double solid centre lines, studs and replacement chevron signage: 

 
 
Further, more extensive, improvements are planned at Wans Corner (where there is a crossroads 
with Back Lane and the Heddington Road), and on the Whetham Bends. 
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3. Recommendation 
 
The following is recommended: 
 

• That the Highway Improvement Request Form should be forwarded to the A3102 Safer Roads 
Project with a request to consider installing a warning about the concealed entrance 
approaching the entrance to Whetham Cottages from the south-west. 

• That a request is submitted to Wiltshire Police to undertake speed enforcement work on the 
Mile Elm Road following the introduction of the new Speed Limit. 

 
 
Cllr John Barnes 
Highways, Transport & Road Safety Working Group 
 



 

 

 


